
From: Damian <forestego@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 10:59 AM 
 To: Town Admin <townadmin@boltonct.gov> 
 Subject: Parking on South Rd 

 Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Public Parking on South Rd 

 

 

Dear Members of the Board of Selectmen, 

I am writing in response to the discussion held during the last Board of Selectmen meeting on 

February 6th regarding the proposed public parking on South Rd. I would like to address several 

concerns that were raised during the meeting, particularly in relation to the proposed solution to 

establish parking on the other side of South Rd. 

Firstly, it was noted during the meeting that the proposed solution would not adequately 

address the concerns brought up by residents in person or those submitted in the form of a 

petition. While it may address the issue of the public crossing the road to access the trails, it 

does not effectively address traffic safety concerns brought up by the residents. 

Furthermore, establishing parking on the other side of South Rd would create an even more 

secluded area, attracting nightly gatherings or other undesirable activities. This poses a 

significant safety risk for residents in the area. 

Additionally, the proposed solution would fail to address concerns regarding littering and 

environmental impact. It is important to consider the potential disturbance to the habitat of local 

wildlife, such as bobcats, who have their den in close proximity to the proposed parking area. 

As concerned residents, we urge the Board of Selectmen to listen to our voices and reconsider 

the location of the public parking. It is crucial that the concerns of many affected residents are 

taken into account in any decision-making process. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to a thoughtful reconsideration of 

the proposed parking on South Rd. 

Sincerely, 

Damian Pec and other residents of South Rd.  
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ROBB GOEHRING 
126 SOUTH ROAD 

BOLTON, CT 06043 
 

Attn: Bolton Board of Selectmen  

Re: Nathan Hale Greenway and Parking Area 

        

I am writing this letter to repeat again that that many residents of South 

Road and myself are strongly against the proposed parking area on South 

Road. 

The reasons have been covered in previous resident letters and at the 2/6/24 

selectmen meeting. 

Why is it that the same concerns the lot near Munsons was not approved are 

not a concern that apply to South Road?  

This is also a dangerous road and we are concerned about safety, security, 

and what undesirable activities may happen in this parking / trail area that 

will affect our lives and take away from the reasons we chose to live here. 

Some of  you seem to understand but others may not, again try to picture 

yourselves in this position at your homes. 

 

Thanks for reading, 

 

Robb Goehring                                                      

126 South Road 

                                


